From: Donna Biggar <donna.biggar@wheatlandcounty.ca>
Sent: Thursday, June 18, 2-020 10:02 AM
To: Council <council@wheatlandcounty.ca>; Matthew Boscariol <matthew.boscariol@wheatlandcounty.ca>

Subject: Fwd: Support for Community Association

Donna Biggar,

Division 3 Councillor, Wheatland County

Donna.Biggar@wheatlandcounty.ca

Mobile: 403-371-8096

www.wheatlandcounty.ca

www.infinitewc.ca

The content of this email is confidential and intended for the recipient specified in message only. If you received this
message by mistake, please reply to this message and follow with its deletion. It is prohibited to copy, forward, or in any
way reveal the contents of this message to anyone. Wheatland County puts high priority on security, therefore,
measures have been put into place to ensure that the message is error and virus-free. Despite these efforts, the
integrity and security of this email cannot be guaranteed over the Internet. Therefore, the sender will not be held liable
for any damage caused by the message.

From: CDASCA President <president@carselandalberta.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, June 17, 2020 2:00:47 PM

To: Donna Biggar <donna.biggar@wheatlandcounty.ca>; CDASCA First Vice President <firstvice@carselandalberta.ca>;
CDASCA Second Vice President <secondvice @carselandalberta.ca>; CDASCA Executive Assistant
<execassist@carselandalberta.ca>

Subject: Support for Community Association

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Good afternoon Donna,

| am writing to you today to request support from our municipality. We as a small community association depend on
the income generated from our -facilities to support other programs in our community. The changes that have come
with the Covid 19 Pandemic have created some financial difficulties for us. We are hoping to open a dialogue with the
government to discuss the possibility of easing the restrictions for outdoor activities.

To that end, we have had several requests for use of our Ball Diamonds. The groups that have approached us have
done their due diligence and have provided Covid 19 protocols to ensure compliance with the requirements as outlined
on the Alberta.ca website.

We have implemented the following:
1. Training of all employees in the hazard assessment and controls required for working with the public.

2. Creation and implementation of Safe Work Practices and Procedures for use of Personal Protective Equipment,
Sanitization of work spaces and facilities, Positive Covid Worker. | have attached copies of these documents for your

review.

3. Installation of lexican barriers at food and beverage stations in our concession stands. Unidirectional hallways in the
concession area to ensure safe distancing is maintained.



4. Signage is posted in all public restrooms and concession areas for proper hand washing and safe distancing.
5. Hand sanitizer has been supplied in several public spaces.

6. Restriction of access to bleachers and showers.

7. Security sweeps to ensure compliance with regulations.

We look forward to your input and support. Should you have any questions or concerns please contact me.
Your assistance with this matter is appreciated.

Regards,

Georgina Nicholls

President
Carseland & District Community Association & Agricultural Society



